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Dear AZNIGP Members, 

  

This has been a challenging year for all of us. Our chapter worked hard to 

continue to bring our members seminars, webinars, study sessions, educa-

tion, and professional development virtually. This year was not possible 

without the support of the committee chairs and committee members. 

Thank you for your dedication and hard work during the year. You are an 

amazing group of people. 

  

The members are what makes this chapter great and I encourage you to 

get involved in some way. We cannot do this without you and we need 

you to continue the great things we are doing along with the new things 

we still need to accomplish. Volunteer opportunities to serve on a commit-

tee will be available in January. 

  

We were still able to accomplish a lot this year by holding things virtually. 

We hosted 1 in-person luncheon, 2 career seminars, 2 CPPB/CPPO review 

study sessions, 3 webinars, 4 NIGP Seminars, 2 NIGP Pathway Classes, and a 

regional conference. In addition, we attended the NIGP Chapter Acade-

my in Herndon, VA and over 50 members were able to attend NIGP Na-

tional Forum virtually. 

  

I have enjoyed seeing all of you at our virtual meetings and look forward to 

hopefully seeing you in person in 2021. Thank you for a great year and I am 

honored to serve as your President for another year. 

  

Happy Holidays! I wish you and your family a wonderful Holiday Season 

and prosperity in the coming New Year. 

  

Sincerely, 

 
Heather Hodgman, MPA  
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City of Avondale 
 Tessa Prater  
 

 
 
  City of Phoenix 
 Genie Usher 

 Isis Sanchez 

 

 
 

 

  City of Tempe 

 Daniel Wojcik 

 
 

 
 

  Pinal County 

  Ann Synodis 
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New AZ NIGP Members 

AZ NIGP 2021 Executive Board 

 

Elections were held and to the following members: 

 
 

President  -  Heather Hodgman  

 

Vice President - Lori Noyes 

 

Treasurer - Haydee Nora, Central Arizona Project 

 

Secretary - Jesse Atoigue 

 

Past President for 2021  - Kristy Garcia 
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January 2021 

January Chapter Business Meeting 

Tuesday, January 12, 2021 

Location: Virtual Zoom Meeting 
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Upcoming Events & Professional Development Opportunities 

This is a TENTATIVE schedule of 2021 Events and Professional Development Opportunities. The calendar will be updated as 
planning progresses.  

 
Helpful Links  

 

Contact us at: info@aznigp.org or Members@aznigp.com 

Visit us on the web at: www.aznigp.org 
 

Helpful Web Links 

Job Opportunities 
 

Board Members 

President—Heather Hodgman  hhodgman@ajcity.net  

Vice President—Lori Noyes at lnoyes@azadc.gov  

Treasurer - Haydee Nora at hnora@cap-az.com  

Secretary—Jesse Atoigue at Jesse.Atoigue@azdcs.gov  

Immediate Past President - Kristy Garcia at Kristy.Garcia@MesaAZ.Gov  

https://www.aznigp.org/insidepages/meetings/details.cfm?meetingid=D7C846CB-5056-8960-3E06-00964F0C9142
mailto:info@aznigp.org
mailto:Members@aznigp.com
http://www.aznigp.org
https://www.aznigp.org/insidepages/links/
https://www.aznigp.org/insidepages/jobs/
mailto:hhodgman@ajcity.net
mailto:lnoyes@azadc.gov
mailto:hnora@cap-az.com
mailto:Jesse.Atoigue@azdcs.gov
mailto:Kristy.Garcia@MesaAZ.Gov
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They say if you can find 7 persons & a cat in the picture, your brain is in a 

top condition. 6 is OK. 2 or 3 means the mind needs a to refresh  


